

516 Third Avenue • Room 1200 • Seattle, WA 98104 206.296.1020 • info@kingcountyfloodcontrol.org www.kingcountyfloodcontrol.org

March 30, 2020

Ms. Shellie Klink, Marketing and Membership Coordinator Enduris Washington 1610 S. Technology Blvd., Ste. 100 Spokane, WA 99224

RE: Letter of Intent to Bind Coverage as of April 1, 2020

Dear Ms. Klink:

Please accept this letter of intent for the King County Flood Control District (District) to bind coverage with Enduris Washington (Enduris) as of April 1, 2020.

As you are aware, Enduris responded to the District's Request for Proposals for Insurance Services earlier this month. District staff unanimously recommend joining the Enduris risk pool for property and liability insurance services, and the Chair of the District's Board of Supervisors supports this recommendation.

A draft resolution authorizing the District's membership with Enduris will go before the Board of Supervisors for action at their next meeting. All appropriate legislation will be forwarded to Enduris after the Board takes action.

The District looks forward to our membership with Enduris and working with you and the Enduris team.

Sincerely, Clark

Michelle Clark

Executive Director, King County Flood Control District